
URGENT Field Safety Notice

All Lots of ATLANTIS™ / PREMIER® / VERTEX ® 876-460, 6860460 and 6905712

Recall
Medtronic reference: FA533
February, 2012
Dear Customer,

This letter is to inform you that we are recalling all lots of an Adjustable Drill Stop which may be used for spinal surgery because there is a possibility that the pre-set drill depth established by the adjustable drill stop could inadvertently change during use with powered instrumentation. Please immediately remove the subject Adjustable Drill Stops from use and hold them in a secure location for return to Medtronic.

No patient injuries have been reported to date. However, using an 876-460, 6860460 or 6905712 Adjustable Drill Stop could cause irreversible neurologic injury if it penetrated through the posterior cortex of the vertebral body. If this occurred, it would necessitate immediate surgical intervention repairing any damage to the surrounding vasculature/neurologic structures; the injuries could include, but are not limited to, vascular penetration, in the cervico-thoracic region and/or spinal cord damage. Complications of this type of injury may lead to irreversible impairment and/or death.

Your Medtronic Representative will visit you to facilitate the return of any Adjustable Drill Stops you may have. Please disseminate this information to additional personnel within your facility as appropriate.
The Competent Authority of your country has been informed of this action.

If you need assistance, or if you have any related questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact your Medtronic Representative at <insert contact details>. We apologize for this inconvenience, but this action is necessary to assure that our high standard of quality is maintained.

Sincerely,

Country BU Manager

